
 

 

      1st March 2023 
 
To the Chairperson and Members  
Of the Central Area Committee  

 
Public Domain/Environmental Services Unit Report 

 

Litter Hotline/CRM/Citizens Hub 
 
In the period 1st – 28th February 2023, incidents were reported via Litter Hotline/CRM/Citizens 
HUB for the Central Area.  
 

Type of Request 

Count of 
Incidents 

for 
January 

Count of 
Incidents 

for 
February 

2023 
Total 

Abandoned Bins 13 13 26 

Abandoned Trolleys 8  5 13 

Dumped Labelled Bags 6  5 11 

Dumped Non Labelled 201 156 357 

Fly tipping 29 33 62 

Hazardous Waste 8 9 17 

Household Junk 40 51 91 

Other 28 46 74 

Total 333 318 651 

  
 
In addition to the CRM & Citizens Hub incidents, the Public Domain crew carry out inspections 
of their assigned routes on a daily basis. They collect any dumped bags/materials found, that 
is not always reflected on the above figures.  
 
The total tonnage of collected illegally dumped items from our four vehicles was: 

  34.38 tonne for February 2023. Last month’s total was 33.46, not 31 tonne as 

previously reported. Bringing the total for this year to 67.84 tonne. 

Community Clean-ups 
 
Community Clean up equipment was distributed to 13 Community Groups / individuals 

between 1st February – 28th February. Requests for the removal of bags from community clean 

ups were handled by Waste Management and Public Domain staff. 

 
 
 
 



Graffiti Removal  
 
There are 23 requests to remove graffiti during the month of February. Internal staff as well as 
private contractor PMAC carried out all removals. 
 
PMAC removed graffiti from the following locations: 
 

East Arran Street  
Smithfield Square x 
8 

Oxmantown Road x 2 
Blessington Street x 
2 

O’Connell Street  Hill Street 

Kellys Row De Burgh Road 

 
 
Laneways around Dalymount & Campbells Row 

The Public Domain team carried out two extensive clearings of laneways near Campbell’s 

Row & Dalymount after receiving complaints from local residents: 
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Weed Removal 

Our team carried out some weeding while cleaning laneways around Dalymount Park: 

 



 

 

 



 

  

Members of our crew carried out by our crew Baileys Row, (off Portland Row) received some 

weed removal. The area will also be power washed week beginning 27th February. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Talbot Street Improvement Works 

A recent survey was under taken to identify improvement work needed on Talbot Street. This 

was carried out in conjunction with City Recovery. Lampposts and street bins have been 

painted with further works planned by various Departments having received correspondence 

from Public Domain staff. 

 

Stephen Wearen                                         

A/Public Domain Enforcement Officer        

Ph: 01-222 3668 

stephen.wearen@dublincity.ie 
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